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	The Senior classes are very much about developing independent learning skills and students taking ownership for their learning.  At the beginning, this is supported by strict guidelines, procedures and expectations.  Sometimes, new students to the class feel a little anxious about whether they’re ‘doing it right’ but all three teachers are very approachable and we really encourage all students to ask questions and seek answers.
A great deal of work is ‘personalised’ in Grade Five and Six and students are given lots of choice in their learning.  This results in students approaching classes with much more enthusiasm, responsibility and a sense of fun.
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Reading
We’ve already begun daily RED (read every day) sessions with the students and this term will be about exploring a variety of literature – magazines, non fiction, comics, novels, poetry, online materials.  We’re about to begin individual assessment sessions with each child to find out exactly what reading behaviours they need to learn, so that individual goals can be set.
Spelling
Spelling assessment has been completed and each child has a set of spelling goals to work on.  This is a list of spelling patterns they need to learn and it’s from these, the students choose their weekly spelling words.   We use a ‘look, say, name, cover, write, check’ approach with the students and they are expected to complete spelling as part of homework.
	Writing
Students are currently completing an assessment piece for each different type (genre) of writing: recount, persuasive, procedure, narrative, explanation and report.  Each student has a new writer’s notebook in which to record ideas for writing and to do their drafts.   Computers are already being used for composing, editing and publishing.  Teachers are currently setting up individual handwriting goals based on an assessment we completed yesterday.
Italian
In Italian the students will be covering facts about Italy and using common greetings.  Topics that we will be focussing on are Carnevale and Easter from an Italian perspective, looking at the customs, characters and vocabulary. 

Performing Arts

Performing Arts will take place for the first half of the year.  During this semester, we will be focussing on drama and music.  In drama, students will continue to develop skills and behaviours through games, improvisations, mime and script work.  In music, students will further develop their ability to play songs on the marimbas and other tuned percussion, as well as learn some of the basics of music notation.
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e-Literacy (Library)
In e-literacy time, the students will explore interactive online resources.  They will use Web 2 tools to plan, take notes and to present information.
	Maths
 The first couple of weeks of term are devoted to testing the students. The information we gather from these tests will help us to set up teaching programs that suit the specific needs of the students.

Apart from testing, our focus will be on investigating place value of whole numbers up to millions. We will also work on addition and multiplication of whole numbers and develop strategies to work mentally with number. We will measure time and look at 2D and 3D shapes and their properties.

Examples of activities:

· Looking at the value a digit holds within a number

· Reading and writing large numbers (7 digits)

· Using zero correctly in large numbers

· Making numbers on a calculator

· Ordering numbers

· Adding or subtracting 2 digit numbers in our heads (ask the children about ‘chunking’)

· Walking a number line with both negative and positive numbers (Yr 6)



	
	
	
	
	


	The Teachers

Kardinia students: xxxxxxl teaches Literacy and Inquiry xxxxxxl teaches Maths and Religion.

Barwon students: xxxxxxl teaches everything!!

BUT - the nature of our classes is that all three of us share the teaching duties so that we make the most of our time and best use of expertise. The students will be working in different groupings during lessons: class groups, year levels, ability groups, small groups, pairs, cooperative learning groups, teacher guided.

Inquiry
Our Inquiry topic is called ‘Fit for Life’ and will focus on what it means to be physically, socially and emotionally healthy as they grow and change.

The students will learn about what things affect their bodies in positive and negative ways and how their choices affect their health. Grade 6 students will be given an opportunity to choose a body system to investigate, following the inquiry process. Grade 5 students will also investigate a body system but will work through the inquiry process as a group. 

We have chosen to exclude investigating the reproductive system from this unit. Students will be given a chance to learn more about the reproductive system at family nights. Individual families are better placed to know when their child needs teaching about the reproductive system.
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	Religion
Our first unit of study in Religious Education is entitled “Life is Good”. The unit centres on the concept that we are all created in the image of God; Human life is sacred and the human dignity of every person is to be recognised. To ease us in to this concept, we begin by looking at how we respect ourselves (mind, body and soul), then progress to exploring, local and global issues concerning human dignity and respect for life. At the end of the unit students are invited to make a personal commitment to an issue they have explored.

In week 5 we will move towards a study of Lent, Holy Week and Easter. We explore what generosity means in the gospels (by looking at key biblical figures), through our Lenten actions (prayer, fasting and almsgiving) and in the events of Holy Week and Easter (Jesus giving his life for us). We will then reflect on ways we can live generously among friends and family. 

Homework
Homework has begun – very simply with reading and spelling this week.  Expectations for homework are listed in the front of your child’s homework book and the weekly ‘assessment rubric’ gives a good idea of what students are expected to do.  Our ‘Fit for Life’ topic will feature a lot in homework this term and tasks will focus on healthy food, exercise and lifestyle choices. Homework is due in on Fridays.

Assembly

Weekly assembly is back! And Grade 6 students will be leading it each week.  At next Thursday’s assembly (Feb 16, 2.45pm) Barwon and Kardinia will be celebrating their learning with the school.
	Physical Education

The children will refine a range of motor skills needed in athletics; running technique, relay, hurdles, high jump, discus and shot-put.  This development culminates in our sports day at Landy Field.  Students follow safety principles in games and activities.
Parent/Teacher Meetings

xxxxxxl and xxxxxxl will be available for parent teacher interviews on Mondays after school, and xxxxxxl will be available for parent teacher interviews on Thursdays after school.  

Other times can be made with teachers if you are unable to make these times. Contact can also be made through email.  Whilst this isn’t intended to replace parent-teacher interviews, emails can be handy.

xxxxxxl xxxxxxl xxxxxxl xxxxxxl u

xxxxxxl xxxxxxl xxxxxxl xxxxxxl 

xxxxxxl - xxxxxxl xxxxxxl xxxxxxl xxxxxxl
Leadership
As the children reach the leadership end of the school, we have high expectations of their behaviour, the example they show to the younger grades and how they represent our school.  Please make sure your child wears correct school uniform, including hat, hair, jewellery and shoes. And 2 precious words – NAME LABELS!!!!!

Here’s to a great 2012
xxxxxxl, xxxxxxl and xxxxxxl


